
I don’t know about you, but I’ve always put patience in the category with waiting, and 
time, since waiting obviously takes time. But I realized shortly into my research on 
patience that patience has much more gravity than that.  
 
The definition of patience is this, “the capacity to accept or tolerate delay, trouble, or 
suffering without getting angry or upset.” 
 
When I read that definition, it made me realize that with patience also comes 
perseverance. Patience is not only our ability to endure, but it is also our willingness to 
endure.  
 
To be able to begin to see what patience looks like, we have to look at our God who will 
not only wait on us forever, but He will also love us through it.  
 
Isaiah 30:18 says, “Yet the Lord longs to be gracious to you; therefore he will rise up to 
show you compassion. For the Lord is a God of justice. Blessed are all who wait for Him!” 
 
I also think that patience and faith go hand in hand. When we ask God to relieve us from 
our pain and suffering, we usually don’t see the result when we want to. In those times 
we see if our patience runs thin, or if our faith in God takes over. When we find 
ourselves looking back at those times, it’s easier to see how God was there during those 
struggles and that perhaps, He was just the sun hiding behind the storm cloud.  
 
I’m not quite sure if there is a secret recipe to patience, but I do know that patience may 
be a mixture of waiting that takes time, our willingness to endure, and our trust in our 
God, even though His timing may not match up with ours.  
 
When our patience is tested, we have to remember that God’s timing is much better 
than ours. We have to continue to trust our god when He tells us He is truly doing 
something great.  
 
This something to remember as we are serving down at the Westside. Our patience 
may run thin, but it is our job to be willing to endure through it with a kind heart and a 
steady mind.  
 
So maybe we just need to slow down, and begin to enjoy the moment rather than rush 
right through it. Not only does patience test our willingness, and perseverance, but it 
tests if we are able to trust our God to satisfy our every need.  
 
When our patience runs thing, and we get angry or short-tempered, we have to slow 
down and realize that we can trust our God, and His many promises. Our God has 
always provided for us, and He always will.  


